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We PLEAD with our City Council to do what’s best for the wider community of Petaluma and approve the Scott
Ranch/Kelly Creek development!!
This is a win-win and probably the only opportunity we will have in the foreseeable future.
This development is virtually ideal for Petaluma
It adds middle class houses and expands our beloved Helen Putnam Park - SO widely used by all Petalumas.
Do NOT we swayed by the relatively few “Not in my backyard” folks.
The Planning Commission has approved this proposal. There has been EXTENSIVE background work and so many
compromises to get us where we are.
We trust you will do what’s right for this City and vote to approve
Suzanne Tucker
Sonoma County Parks Foundation




